[image: ]

[bookmark: _GoBack]
      CALDECOTE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
        Minutes of the Meeting of the Full Governing Body
Tuesday 20th November 2018 at 6.30pm


Present:	Kevin Vanterpool (Chair) 
	Karen Stanton (Head Teacher)
	Kate Duncombe
	Natalie Martin
	Rebecca Snelling 
	Suzy Reed
Pippa Smith
Rob Monk
                                Mary-Ann Claridge
		Renu Martingale (ReM)
Cristina Turner
Dom Hordern (6.35pm)
	
	
Clerk:		Cristina Turner 

Apologies:	        None

  
Reference		  	    Action


1. Welcome to all and apologies for absence

KV as Chair formally opened the meeting, extending a welcome to all present.  
	          

2. Declaration of interests relating to items on the agenda

None declared.


3. Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting of the Governing Body held on the 23rd September 2018 

The minutes were approved by Governors as a true and accurate record of the meeting and signed as such by the Chair.


4. Matters Arising from the Minutes of the Meeting of the Governing Body held on the 23rd September 2018

Page 2 – Item 4; KS had circulated a checklist for governors visiting link year groups.

Page 3 – Item 4; KS confirmed that a governor visit would also take place for Year 3.

Page 4 – Item 7; KS had shared the final copy of the RAP – key objectives for 2018-19 with governors.

Page 5 – Item 9; KV confirmed that he was now receiving termly briefing details. 

Page 5 – Item 9; PS had updated all governors on the NGA website. Most governors were now receiving emails. MAC to check whether emails were being received.MAC


Page 6 – Item 10; KS reported that, following advertising the role in the village journal and the school newsletter, no one had come forward for the vacancy on the governing body yet.

Page 6 – Item 10; KS highlighted that the operating lease for the outdoor play area had not been pursued as on further examination it was not as financially attractive owing to a final balloon payment. £25k from the current budget had therefore been allocated to upgrade as much of the play area as possible this year. It was hoped that the works could be completed in the next financial year.

Page 7 – Item 10; KV confirmed that he was receiving agendas and minutes for all committee meetings. 

Page 7 – Item 11; PPF Committee had been rescheduled to accommodate parent consultations and had taken place on 7th November.




5. Head Teacher’s Report

KS circulated report and School Self Evaluation (SSE) ahead of the meeting; updated members and answered questions accordingly.    

KS added that the first meeting of the Parent Forum had taken place. The meeting had been well attended and was useful.

To a question, NM confirmed that while an event had not been highlighted for Year 3, they had been on a topic-related visit to the park and undertaken other topic-based activities.

To a question, KS informed the FGB the racist incident highlighted in the report had been followed up with all concerned. It was considered to be an isolated incident.

To a further question, KD informed the FGB that the meeting with the early years adviser had been helpful and constructive. There was to be increased liaison to improve school readiness.

Following a question, the FGB noted the communication to parents regarding issuing penalty notices to parents whose children take term time holidays for three or more consecutive days.  

6. Reports from Committees

KD reported that the PCS Committee had considered the focus on boys’ writing and spelling. It had also considered the introduction of the new playtime zones and the Caldecote curriculum tree. RS added that the curriculum tree had been shared with parents at the curriculum morning and had received positive feedback.

KS highlighted the changes to the safeguarding logging system and updated policy, combined with a focus on keeping people safe and ongoing vigilance. Safeguarding was always considered at staff meetings, FGB and PCS Committee. 

DH reported that the PPF Committee had considered the positive transition of Careclubs into the new location. It had also reviewed the latest financial position which was in line with expectations. The pay policy had been updated to reflect the salary changes. Pupil numbers had settled and future expansion was still anticipated in light of ongoing development in the village. If pupil numbers dropped in the short-term an approach could be made to the County Council.



7. Health & Safety

KS explained that a health and safety walkabout was planned for the week commencing 26th November. 

To a question, KS confirmed that the current building work was self-contained.  

8. Monitor use & effectiveness of pupil premium & sports funding

KS informed the FGB that the website reports on these matters were up to date. While current pupil premium numbers would attract funding of £20,400, this would not be implemented until the next school year so current funding received was £9,840. Pupil premium funding was used towards trips, residentials and social groups but was predominantly used on additional teaching assistant hours and to ensure these pupils are getting additional, ongoing support.

To a question, KS confirmed that additional support for these pupils was monitored and tracked by class teachers. Overview and impact information was shared with parents.

To a further question, KS highlighted the impact of the additional funding as progress for disadvantaged was above national at each stage. 

On sports funding, KS confirmed that swimming would continue and highlighted that a significant proportion had been used for the update to the outdoor play area.

It was agreed that monitoring of the use and effectiveness of pupil premium and sports funding would take place only through FGB and the headteacher’s report. VM to update future agendas accordingly.VM



9. CCC School Funding Arrangements 2019-20

KV highlighted the email updates on the current consultation that had been shared with governors. 

KS confirmed that a collective head teacher response had been submitted which would reflect Caldecote’s interests. A meeting would take place the following day. It was noted that some counties were taking a different approach, focussing more heavily on high needs.




10. Safeguarding

KV informed the FGB that the safeguarding review would take place in January 2019 and policies had been updated.
KS

KS to clarify if governor start dates need to be updated. 

KS added that the new safeguarding logging system was helpful and the focus group had helped to identify additional benefits. Information sharing between the three Designated Safeguarding Leads had improved as a result of the new system.

11. Governor Training 
KV, PS, VM

KV highlighted the SSE action for governors to think strategically regarding long term developments. The first step would be a skills audit. KV and PS to discuss. VM to update future agenda items to focus on governor development rather than training.

To a question, KS clarified the need to maintain high standards over time.

12. Fundraising – Disco
	
	KD informed FGB of arrangements for the disco on 18th January 2019.

PS to update Amazon wishlist. KS to include disco and Amazon wishlist in future newsletter.PS, KS


13. Pecuniary Interest Declarations

KS requested outstanding forms to be provided as soon as possible. KS would update website accordingly. KS


14. Other Matters appropriate to the School and Governing Body
	
KS informed FGB that some new policies had been adopted in other schools. These had been subject to legal review so it was felt they could usefully be reviewed and adopted for Caldecote. 

New draft policies were to be reviewed as follows:

· Communication – PS
· Dealing with unreasonable complaints and behaviour – MAC
· Dealing with separated parents – RM.
	PS, MAC, RM, KS

	KS to share harassment policy with MAC as context. 
KS informed the FGB that the recent PE audit had been shared with KV.

15. Dates for Committee Meetings

PPF – Thursday 28th February @ 6.15pm
PCS – Thursday 24th January @ 6pm

16. Dates for future meetings of the FGB

	Tuesday 5th February @ 6.30pm

There being no further business the meeting was formally closed at 8.35pm

Signed as a true record………………………...Date…………………..
                                        Chair		                                      Chair					     
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